

St. Patrick's Parish Bulletin



www.stpatrickschurchbrownsvillemn.org

May 7, 2017

Parish Business

Mass Schedule

Sunday, May 7, 2017

8:00 a.m. For St. Patrick Parishioners and Jenna Foellmi

Tuesday, May 9, 2017

8:30 a.m. In thanksgiving for 64 years -Anniversary of Al & Jeanette Graf 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration

Sunday, May 14, 2017

8:00 a.m. For St. Patrick Parishioners and Deceased members of Hoodecheck & Joyce Families

Stipends for Mass Intentions are needed for a few Sundays in 2017 & Tuesday's beginning in August. Please send to St. Patrick's Parish Office at 604 Adams Street. Thank you

Liturgical Roles - May 14th

Announcer/Lector: Mary Joyce **Ushers:** Cary & Kathy Koel

Eucharistic Ministers: Hosts: Jean Hughes Jan Howes, John Reining, & Cheryl Boma Gift Bearers: Cindy & Frank Dvorak

Servers: Cindy & Frank Dvorak
Servers: Sam Boma & Cassie Heimer

Rosary: Virginia Heintz

Counters: Cindy Dvorak & Jerry Lennartz **Children's Lectionary:** Charity Zaiger

Church Support

April 30, 2017

 Adults:
 \$ 862.00

 Offertory:
 \$ 216.40

 Votives:
 \$ 12.52

 CCW Spring Fling:
 \$ 110.00

TOTAL: \$ 1,200.92



Servant Leadership

Pastor: Rev. Gred Havel

e mail Address: cruxpas@acegroup.cc

Contacts:

St. Patrick's Parish Office: 507-482-6818 Crucifixion Parish Office: 507-895-4720

Fourth Sunday of Easter

Announcements

May 7th: There will be no Roll Sunday as we will celebrate the First Communion of four young parishioners. **No Tuesday Mass** on the First Tuesday of every month. Please join us for Eucharistic Adoration that will be held on those Tuesday's from 9:00 am until 3:00 pm.

First Communion

All are invited to share in the joy of our four candidates as they receive their first Holy Eucharist at today's Mass: They are:

Ryan Riederer, son of Joe and Jenny Riederer, Summer Colsch, daughter of Steve and Teresa Colsch, Sophia Grams, daughter of Aaron and Heidi Grams, Logan Foellmi, daughter of Lucas and Theresa Foellmi

A special breakfast will be served after Mass, in their honor. All family, friends and parishioners are invited to attend and celebrate with them!



Catholic Charities Annual Mother's Day Appeal 2017

In the letter of St. Paul to the Thessalonians, Paul encourages us to sustain one another in hope and to show concern for those in need. Catholic Charities Annual Mother's Day Appeal theme, "Lifting Up Those Reaching Out" inspires all to sustain one another with help and hope! **Next weekend** our parish families have the blessed opportunity to bring God's love to families in crisis, vulnerable adults and seniors, and children in need. Your compassionate generosity and support of the mission of Catholic Charities efforts embraces a love that sees the face of God in all those who suffer. Your generosity on all levels makes a life-changing difference!

100th Anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima An announcement from Bishop Quinn:

The annual celebration of the World Day for Consecrated Life, initiated by the Holy See, occurs on the Feast of the Presentation, February 2. However, in order to facilitate travel across the diocese for those attending, this year's celebration in the Diocese of Winona will be held May 19, 2017. Bishop Quinn will celebrate Mass for the consecrated men and women serving the Diocese of Winona on Friday, May 19, 2017, at 11:00 a.m. The celebration of Mass will be hosted by the Sisters of St. Francis at Assisi Heights in Rochester. Priests are welcome to concelebrate and Deacons are welcome to vest for the Mass. A luncheon will follow. All consecrated men and women are welcome, whether they are actively in the apostolate or have retired. Please contact Stacey Glithero at sglithero@dow.org/507-858-1242 by May 12 if you plan to attend.

Holy Cross Church Commemorative Ornaments
Commemorative ornaments, gold plated and in the
likeness of Holy Cross Church, will be ordered and
available for the June 25 Parish celebration in Dakota,
MN. The ornaments need to be ordered by May 17.
Each Holy Cross Parish family will receive 1 at no cost.
How many more would you purchase for family/friends?
The ornament is valued at \$20, but our "Oratory Special"
will be \$10/each due to a generous donation.
To ensure that enough of these beautiful ornaments are
set aside for you, or for additional information, contact
Mariel Carlisle (507-643-7090) or Jenny Heth (507-6436670).

Coming Soon: The new series from Bishop Robert Barron, Catholicism: The Pivotal Players, which looks into the lives of some of the most important people in our Church's history. Join us Thursday, June 1, at 10:00am in the Fitzgerald Center (1380 Lancer Blvd) for this exciting series to grow in faith.

Spring Barbeque Fundraiser to aid Crucifixion School

Enjoy a delicious pulled pork sandwich on Thursday, May 18, from 4:00 to 7:00pm at the school. The meal also includes coleslaw and baked beans. Homemade pie will be available until sold out! Cost is \$8.50 presale and \$9.00 on the day of the event.

Adult Bible Study: The new series from Bishop Robert Barron, Catholicism: The Pivotal Players, which looks into the lives of some of the most important people in our Church's history. Join us Thursday, June 1, at 10:00am in the Fitzgerald Center (1380 Lancer Blvd) for this exciting series to grow in faith. New faces are always welcome. Interested or have questions, contact Mike Schramm at 507-895-2700.





Gathered as
God's family,
may our prayers
for them be a
source of God's
love in their
lives.

St. Patrick's Parish Brownsville, MN May 7, 2017

PASTOR'S MESSAGE

Fifty four years ago I received the Lord for the first time in Holy Communion. I still remember a few things from that day. In conversation with Deacon Bob, I realized that his memories are much more powerful than mine. Deacon Bob remembered the white shirt, black pants, and blue tie. Whatever our memories might be, it is a great day to celebrate the gift of God's love.

This weekend we gather to pray with and for our children of St. Patrick and Crucifixion parishes as they receive First Holy Communion. Gathered as God's family, may our prayers for them be a source of God's love in their lives.

On Monday evening at 7:00pm in Crucifixion Church we will gather with our tenth graders from Holy Cross and Crucifixion parishes to celebrate with Bishop Quinn the sacrament of Confirmation. The promised gifts of the Holy Spirit will truly be God's gifts to those who are confirmed. May these gifts of God empower our sophomores to live heroic lives of witness to God's love. May God bless our sophomores and our second graders in this holy time.

God bless, Fr. Greg Havel

Bulletin Announcements

Persons interested in placing information in the St. Patrick's Parish Bulletin and/or you would like the Lector to announce in church can send their request to Jean Meyer at jeanm@acegroup.cc or call at 507-482-6720. Announcements submitted by Thursday at 4:00 p.m. will be included in the Sunday Bulletin.

Donations to St. Patrick and St. Nicholas Cemetery's can be sent to St. Patrick's Parish Office at 604 Adams Street, Brownsville, MN 55919 **OR** placed in the collection basket during Mass. Mark "St. Patrick's or St. Nicholas Cemetery" on the outside of envelope and on the check.

Stipends for Mass Intentions can be sent to St. Patrick's Parish Office at 604 Adams Street, Brownsville, MN 55919 **OR** placed in the collection basket during Mass. Provide with stipend; if the intention is for a deceased family or friend or a special event, to whom the intention is for and if you have a special date that you would like the intention to fall on or close to. Mass Intentions are assigned on a first come basis for either Sunday or Tuesday.

Requests for the Prayer Network may be called in to Carmen Moriarty at 507.482.6737 or emailed to her at moriarty@acegroup.cc

Confession is available each Saturday from 10:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Confessions are taken in the back of the church on the right, in a small room. A light will be turned on when Father is hearing a confession.